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Newsletter for NOV 20TH 2017  next meeting Jan 15th2018
PRESIDENTS REPORT;
Hello to everyone,
 

WINDSOR CHAPTER TO VISIT LONDON
 

Our friends from Windsor will be attending our November meeting.

 

ANNUAL CHRISTMAS DINNER AND DANCE
 

The London Pensioners Association Christmas Dinner and Dance will be held on Monday, December 11, 2017 on the second floor at the Victory Branch Legion. Tickets for the dinner and dance will be available for purchase at our November 20th meeting at a cost of $25.00 per person. Doors will open at 17:00 hours and Dinner will be served at 18:00 hours with dancing to follow. This year you will be entertained by DJ Gord Bell. Those who cannot attend our November meeting and wish to attend the Christmas Dinner and Dance can obtain tickets from Tom Sonier (519 453 2065) or Nick Dionne (519 659 7587).

As usual this year we are having our "Secret Santa" gift exchange where “each” person brings a gift wrapped item not exceeding $15.00. Also we will be collecting non-perishable food items for the London Food Bank. I hope everyone can join us to celebrate the Christmas Season.

There will be no monthly meeting in December. The first meeting of 2018 is January 15th.

Thank you
Tom Sonier
President
 

CP CHRISTMAS TRAIN (HOLIDAY TRAIN) COMES TO LONDON
 

The CP Holiday Train is coming to London on November 29, 2017. It will make a stop at Richmond Street and the CP Tracks at 8:15 P.M. Entertaining this year on the train are Jim Cuddy, Devin Cuddy and Kelly Prescott.

 

CP MAGAZINE
 

The Canadian Pacific Magazine printed quarterly is available on line. Canadian Pacific Pensioners President Surinder Rehill has notified me that copies of future magazines will be made available to the individual chapters for distribution to the members.

 


There will be no monthly meeting in December. The first meeting of 2018 is January 15th.

Thank you
Tom Sonier
President

 

 

 

RESOLUTIONS SENT TO CANADIAN PACIFIC  - (Corrector from October’s President’s Report)

 

Below is the final and correct version of the resolutions submitted to CP Rail on behalf of the National Council of Canadian Pacific Pensioner's Associations (NCCPPA).

 

 

National Council of
            Canadian Pacific Pensioners Associations
 

751 Tuscany Drive Northwest
Calgary AB T3L 3A4
 

  Phone (587) 434-2976    email: sngconsulting@hotmail.com 
  
 

 

 

October 12, 2017

 

 

 

John Derry
Jennifer Fox 
                                          

Vice President, Human Resources

      Chairperson,


Canadian Pacific Railway


      CPR Pension Committee


7550 Ogdendale Road, S.E.

                 7550 Ogdendale Road S.E. 
      

Calgary, AB          T2C 4X9


      Calgary, AB          T2C 4X9

 

Blain MacIsaac, 

Director, Pension Services, 
Canadian Pacific Railway

7550 Ogdendale Road, S.E


Calgary, AB          T2C 4X9

 

 

Greetings: 

 

On behalf of the National Council of CP Pensioner Associations (NCCPPA), I am writing to request a meeting with you to discuss resolutions we passed at our convention, held this past May in Kamloops, B.C., and hosted by our Kamloops association. 

 

We would again like to express our profound thanks for the contribution made to us by Canadian Pacific Railway to help with our expenses for this convention. 

 

These resolutions represent adjustments delegates to the convention would like to see with respect to various aspects of our Pension and health benefit plans, and are as follows:

 

 

 

 

RESOLUTIONS - 2017 NCCPPA CONVENTION, KAMLOOPS, B.C.  
 

12.09 Spouse More than 10 years younger than Pensioner. Resolved that article 12.09 of the CP Pension Rules should be reviewed again by the Pension Committee to try and resolve the discrimination contained therein especially in cases where the marriage has been in effect for 20 to 30 years or more and the harsh penalty carried by the surviving spouse.
Indexing - Resolved that indexing be changed from 50% to 75% of CPI up to maximum of 3% based on the first $ 1,500.00.

Ad Hoc – Resolved that it be clarified why Article 15 is still in the Pension Rules, given the indexing provisions. If this article is to remain, resolved that an ADHOC increase be provided for pensioners who have been retired for a minimum of 25 years, have 30 years or more of pensionable service, and have pensions of less than $ 1,500.00 per month. Same benefits apply to spouses that receive spousal allowance.

Blue Cross – Resolved that the Pensioners and Survivors over the age of 80 who have maxed out their $ 15,000.00 Blue Cross coverage under Part 1 be provided with a further $ 10,000.00. Under Part 2; the $ 10,000.00 be increased to $ 15,000.00.

Health Plans - Resolved to jointly explore a Health package to include a Dental, Vision and Hearing Plan.

Pension Plan Rules – Resolved that the NCCPPA President approach the Company (Canadian Pacific Railway) to request a letter of understanding with regards to the Canadian Pacific Railway Pensioner’s Representative and his/her involvement in meetings with the Company. This letter will include the following:

A)     Representative’s expenses and how they will be paid.

B)     Alternate Representative’s expenses and how they will be paid.

C)     Attendance by conference call whether mandatory or not.

 

This resolution is being submitted account the Company is trying to force conference call meetings instead of actual personal attendance at the meetings by the committee which include the Canadian Pacific Railway Pensioner’s Representative. They are also balking at the payment of expenses for the Pensioner’s Representative if said Representative attends the committee meetings in person instead of joining by conference call.

Pensioners’ website – resolved that, since CP Pensioners have lost the “In Memoriam” print version, the website be updated on a monthly basis, with complete and accurate information.

 

Recognizing that the CP Pensioners Association have limited bargaining power in items of the requests being fulfilled, we seek advice from Canadian Pacific Railway as to how we may contribute to the wellbeing of the industry.

 

Ideally, we would like to see this meeting occur when our Pensioner Representative, Bob Cameron, is in Calgary for the monthly meeting of the CP Pension Committee.

 

In addition to Mr. Cameron and myself, I would also like to invite Lyle Berge, Past President of the NCCPPA. 

 

I look forward to your reply and thank you for your time.

 

Yours truly,
 

 

Surinder Rehill. 

President

 

cc: Robert Cameron, CP Pensioner Representative

     NCCPPA Executive

 

 

 

 

 

 TREASURER,S REPORT
Bowling Group bank balance $3989.78

 Here is the Treasurer's Report for November Meeting. I would like to thank Doug Leblanc for helping out at the October meeting as I was unable to attend.

At our October meeting we had a total of 37 members and guests present with 36 joining us for lunch. Five members paid their yearly dues which brings our total for this year to 46 members. Thanks to all those who have paid their membership dues. Winners of the door prizes were Dan Harper and Bud Bathgate who each received $20.00 and the Association received $22.00.

On October 23 I deposited $530.00 in our account. Expenses for the month were Legion for 36 meals, $432.00. We have $144.00 cash on hand and our Bank balance is $5524.78

I will have tickets available for our Christmas Dinner/Dance/Party at our November meeting. See Presidents Report for news about our Christmas Party. Cost is $25.00 per person. I will also have tickets available for our friends in the bowling league. If you know of any friends or family wanting to join us they are certainly welcome.

Nick Dionne

Treasurer

SICK REPORT;

Wib Trimble is now in Parkwood Vets unit
Peter Amorgowich is now in Parkwood VETS  UNIT

OBITUARIES;
BIRTHDAYS FOR  NOV.2017
Don Auston-Jim Fletcher-Bill Mahoney-Jerry Veal

Marie Swallow
BOWLING NEWS
Time is flying by with only 5 weeks of bowling left in the 1st half of the bowling season and therefore by default Christmas is only 5 weeks from today.  Yikes!!  
 

The top spot in the standings is up for grabs as we currently have a tie between Frank Barnes and Ken Johnson at 48 points each, with another 7 teams only 7 points apart. It should be a fun race over the next 5 weeks. Good luck to everyone. 
 

The top Individual over average scores for the past month were: 
 

October 17th - Janice Fox - 244 (+124), Ron Fox - 214 (+ 99), Lynda Hyman - 215 + 68), Louise Bolton - 254 (+55)  
 

October 24th - Frank Barnes - 233 (+72), Yrsa Berry - 157 (+55), Betty Bathgate - 197 (+53), Crandall Benson - 173 (+51) 
 

October 31st - Louise Bolton - 276(+78), Anthony Mazereeuw - 206 (+66), Jack Watson - 241 (+65),  John Elliott - 260 (+60)  
 

November 7th - Mac Carter - 216 (+87), Frank Barnes - 240 (+78), Paula Watson - 214 (+77), Ron Fox - 192 (+71) 
 

November 14th - Alan Liversage - 220 (+68), Cheryl Palmer - 165 (+59), Sharon McKenzie - 196 (+57),  Karen Mazereeuw - 192 (+57)          

